
 

To: House Committee on Elections 

From: Michael Koss, League of Kansas Municipalities 

Date: February 6, 2013 

RE: HB 2162 

 
Thank you for allowing the League of Kansas Municipalities to comment on HB 2162. We believe that 

confusing ballot questions are rare, and that local governments already have the capacity to create explanatory 

statements. However, we support the effort to clarify confusing ballot language, and if the Legislature sees fit to 

standardize a ballot explainer process, we suggest creating a process that gives local officials the ability to 

explain local ballot questions. 

 

We recommend amending the bill so that the designated attorney of the municipality drafts the ballot language 

statement (see attached). Our city attorneys are fully capable of providing clear, unbiased explainer language, 

and are bound by oath to carry out the duties of their office. These local officials are best suited to summarize 

community issues, and are more accountable to the electorate than are state officers.  

 

We also believe that the multiple levels of government bureaucracy necessary in the current bill may hinder the 

ability of municipalities to meet special election deadlines. For example, municipal bond elections generally 

must be held within 45 days after calling for the election. K.S.A. 10-120. If the county elections officer requests 

a ballot explainer 26 days after the election is called, the election may have to be postponed while state 

agencies process it. Making the municipality’s attorney responsible for the ballot explainer creates a 

responsive process for tight deadlines. 

 

In conclusion, we respectfully request the suggested amendment be made if the bill is to be passed out of 

committee. I will be happy to stand for questions at the appropriate time. 

  



Suggested amendment 

 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


